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Communication No. 2467 
 
ISU Development Commission 
Opportunity for online meetings with ISU Members 
 

 
Due to the Covid-19 pandemic, over the last two years it has not been possible for the Development 
Commission to have meetings with ISU Members during ISU Events and other activities in order to 
discuss their development needs. The Development Commission therefore offers the opportunity to 
interested ISU Members to make an appointment for a 20-minute online meeting to discuss their needs 
and objectives and the approaches and activities that could meet those needs. This will also allow the 
Development Commission to understand whether new initiatives and partnerships are required to 
tackle issues common to many ISU Members.  
 
 
Appointments will be available on: 
 
 

Tuesday, April 26, 2022  (7:00-14:00 CET) 
 
and  
 
Wednesday April 27, 2022 (13:00-21:00 CET) 

 
 
If there is a need, further dates may be made available. 
 
Appointments may be made via the online appointment system at this link.  
 
Please indicate the Skating Branch (Figure Skating or Speed Skating, or both) that you would like to 
discuss. 
 
Follow-up meetings may be held during the 2022 ISU Congress in Phuket, Thailand in June 2022. 
 
 
 
 
Tubbergen,        Jan Dijkema, President 

 April 11, 2022 

Lausanne,        Fredi Schmid, Director General
   

https://calendly.com/2022development/20min?month=2022-04

